
 

 
Bryce Canyon City 
Town Council Meeting 

April 5th, 2018 
10:00 A.M. 

                       70 W 100 N 
 

Attending:  Mayor Shiloh Syrett, Gary Syrett, Bryce Syrett, Mike Stevens, Nick Pollock, Deanna Moore and Sydney 
Lamas  
Others:  Sydnee Mecham, Kalie Ward 
1.Welcome 
       A. Pledge 

B. Prayer – Gary Syrett 
2.Approve Minutes of 3/15/2018 Council Meeting:  Motion to approve by Mike, 2nd by Nick, Gary Yes, Bryce Yes  
3.Adopt Agenda:  motion made by Mike, 2nd by Bryce, Gary yes, Nick yes 
4. Other Business 
 A. Kalie Ward Garfield County Fair: Kalie Ward - USU Extension office.  She would like to see involvement with 
the County Fair will all communities.  She would like to have a name and contact from the City to be on the fair 
committee.  They will reimburse for mileage and feed you dinner.  Deanna Moore asked to be the representative from 
Bryce City.  She is a little overwhelmed with Ruby’s right now, but will work in in.  One goals for fair this year is – don’t 
sign your life away, volunteer for a year or two.  Deanna would like to see more 4H programs in the County.  Kalie is on 
that committee too.  Anything USU can do for the City?  Kalie specializes in family preparedness, family resources, and 
4-H..   
          B. Panguitch Main Street Committee:  Sydnee Mecham is present asking for sponsorship for the Balloon 
Festival, which will be held June 21-24th, 2018.  We have been a major even sponsor the past few years.  She will email 
the form to us if we want to sponsor again this year.  Last year we did the Major Event Sponsor - $1500.00, which 
includes advertisements with radio, website link to Bryce City, a balloon ride for 2, t-shirts, and dinner tickets with balloon 
pilots.  Motion made by Mike to donate $1500, 2nd by Bryce, Gary yes, Nick yes.   Asked about Sydnee’s opinion on our 
balloon glows, she doesn’t feel like it is an issue at all.  Lori Talbot- City Manager may have spoken with some of the 
pilots this winter trying to cause some problems.  Sydnee feels supportive of our balloon glows.  Last year balloon rally 
had fewer numbers due to the Brian Head fires.      
          C.  Bryce Syrett – Building Permit:  The permit includes an addition to current house – bedroom and remodel.  
Motion to approve the permit made by Mike, 2nd by Nick, Gary Yes, Bryce Abstain.   
          D.  Shuttle Parking Expansion:  Superintendent asked Shiloh about gravel pad next to Shuttle Building.  She 
would like to see if Ruby’s can clear it out for additional parking.  Maybe add this to our 5-year plan for future growth to 
have it paved.     
          E.  Bryce Valley Sidewalk/Cross Walk along 500 West Donation:  Shiloh sent out the email from Tropic Town, 
asking for donations for sidewalk for the Bryce Valley School students that walk from the high school to the Seminary 
Building to keep kids out of the construction zone while the new elementary school is built.   Estimated cost will be 
$10,000.  Would like to see the numbers from the other communities?  How much are they contributing?  Will it be used 
after the construction is complete?  Mayor Brinkerhoff is going to the County and asking for funds as well.   There is 
currently safety with the children crossing without a cross walk right now.  The School District needs to help keep the kids 
safe there.  Table this discussion until next meeting and see what the County and other communities will contribute.  
Who will clean the sidewalks when it snows?  The children walk the roads when they aren’t cleared, will this sidewalk 
help?    
          F.  Approval of Sheriff Office Contract services for 2018:  Gary makes a motion to approve the Sheriff’s Office 
Contract services for 2108, 2nd by Mike, Nick yes, Bryce Yes  
          G.  Canyon 2 Canyon:  Will be held Aug 25th.  Deanna met with fly-in committee.  Recommend starting earlier in 
the morning, maybe 7-ish and would like it to end earlier to get people down to the Fly-In.  The Fly-In will start at 11 AM.  
Maybe move food Vendors at the Fly-In. Have a last shuttle time to Inspiration Point.  We won’t do a poker run this year, 
however participants will stop at the businesses and pick up a ticket and the final draw will be from the tickets for prizes.   
The car show has been at the Fly-in – getting bigger than the airplanes.  Want to do a Show and Shine in the evening 
prior to the balloon glow at Ruby’s and have all the car’s there.  The dates are posted on the website.  Deanna has 
contacted some of the bike companies.  We should be finished by noon with the prizes.  Send them to the Fly-In after.   



Do we do the glow at the shuttle parking lot or move to by highway OBT.  Council would like to keep the balloon glow by 
shuttle parking lot and do the Show and Shine next to it.  County Fair will be Aug 16-18th this year.  Deanna will send 
flyer with Fly-In and Canyon 2 Canyon home with school kids again.   We will have advertisement on the billboard with 
the Fly-In.  Will use same Canyon 2 Canyon logo from last year.   Wyatt Moore can work on some advertisements.  
Council okay to keep using Wyatt.  Would like to use the Jail Ink for T-shirts.  Jail Ink can only use 5 colors.  Original logo 
used 6 colors.  Shuttle started at 8:30 AM last year and went until noon.  Need to start shuttles by 7-7:30 in the morning 
and end earlier, maybe around 10:00 AM.  The race sign up times will be online so they know when to arrive.  National 
Park was concerned with congestion so need to stagger the riders.  Deanna will start working on the permit with Bryce, 
and she will get the committee together.  Decided to do 8:00-10:00 AM shuttles to Inspiration.  Glow will be 8:30-9:30 
PM.  
          H.  Maria Montessori Academy Jr. High Student - Bryce Butterfield project:  Deanna received an email from 
Bryce Butterfield, and is creating a presentation on Bryce Canyon.  He is requesting some information from Bryce City on 
culture, history, demographics, industry, tourism, recreation – maybe focus on Ruby’s Inn history with Bryce Canyon.  
Use the book that Jean wrote, it will have some of this information.   Wikipedia will have some of this information as well.     
5. General Plan 

1. Roads 
a. Main Street:  Deanna will have the flower pots ready.       

2. Town Park 
     a. Restroom/Pavilion Facilities:  Todd working on restrooms and will have them open soon.  Shiloh 
will bring in Brock Syrett eagle project costs.  

                    3.  Cemetery:  Do we want Deanna to work with inmates on a gate?  She will get with Tim and follow up on 
the project.  Maybe talk with David Tebbs he may have some individuals that need Eagle Scout projects.  
                    4. Shuttle Building: no discussion 
                    5. Public Safety Building: no discussion 
      6. Weight Room: no discussion 
                    7. Fire Department:  no discussion   
                    8. Bike Path:    Letter was sent the County by Deanna, did we get a response?  Do we know when the path 
will be open in Red Canyon. They did post it would be middle of June but projecting Memorial Day.  Gary will work on 
sweeping our area of the bike path.   
6. Planning Commission-Gary Syrett: no discussion 
7. Financial 

a. Profit Loss/Balance Sheet/Budget Report (First Meeting of the Month):  reviewed 
b. Budget Report – Sydney Lamas (First Meeting of the Month):   reviewed – Syd will be 

working on the amended budget and the 2019 budget.   
c. Warrants-Mike Stevens: 

IRS $219.68, Gary Syrett $1724.47, Amerigas $524.38, Beesley Upholstery $228.89, Bryce Veiw Lodge $315.36- Will 
not approve this one right now will follow up the students did not arrive, Canon $116.86Fire Protection Services $171.00,  
Garfield County $19,500.00, Garkane Energy $638.79, Imaging Concepts $28.44, South Central Communications 
$223.34, Utah High School Sportscasts, LLC $400.00 
Motion made by Gary to approve warrants, 2nd by Nick, Gary Yes, Mike Yes 
 
8. Review Next Meetings Agenda:  April 19th – next meeting – Syd and Mike will be gone.  Nick will do minutes.  
Schedule work meeting budget May 3rd after the council meeting.    
 
Deanna would like to have an employee appreciation week at Ruby’s, various activities throughout the whole week.  It 
will be within the next few weeks.  Does Bryce City want to donate anything for it?  We will work on this and see what the 
City can do.     
 
9. Adjournment: 
Motion to adjourn made by Mike, 2nd by Nick, Gary Yes, Bryce Yes 
	
	


